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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
 
Review of the Heritage Act 1977 
 
 
Council welcomes the opportunity to provide input on the NSW Government initiated 
review of the Heritage Act 1977.  
 
Council is of the opinion that the Heritage Act 1977 in its current form remains relevant, 
and the objectives are as appropriate in the contemporary context as they were when they 
were first drafted.  
 
Council recommends adequate resourcing of State Heritage Offices to better facilitiate the 
protection of heritage items in NSW as opposed to streamlining processes through the 
weakening of existing legislative frameworks.  
 
We strongly support incentivising landowners to use and maintain heritage items so they 
are seen as an asset rather than a burden. Restricting access to incentives through long-
winded and complicated bureaucratic processes does little to encourage land owners to 
appropriately manage those items.  
 
In the Cessnock Local Government Area we have limited items listed under the State 
Register. However, as an organisation that manages heritage items, we remain concerned 
about ensuring adequate community representation and ensuring the protection of 
heritage items through relevant legislative channels. Weakening and/or switching off the 
robust heritage protections that we have in NSW is not the answer to ‘making heritage 
easy’. 
  






